


1 Introduction

1.1 Background

On 2 July 2009, the Council of Australian Governments (COAG) agreed to establish
the National Heavy Vehicle Regulator (NHVR) and national law governing the
regulation of all vehicles weighing more than 4.5 tonnes. COAG agreed that the
basis for the Heavy Vehicle National Law (HVNL) should be the reforms developed
by the National Transport Commission (NTC) that were mostly captured in model
legislation.

On 4 November 2011, the transport ministers approved the draft HVNL, which mostly
commenced on 10 February 2014. The HVNL is hosted by Queensland and enacted
in jurisdictions through enabling state/territory law.

This is the third Memorandum of Unaerstanding (MOU) between the NTC and the
NHVR and replaces the second MOU dated 4 March 2016.

The first MOU (dated 29 November 2013) was revised following the 2075 Review of
the National Transport Commission that was undertaken by an expert panel
appointed by the Transport and Infrastructure Council (the Council). The review
found (inter alia) that:
« The NTC remains highly valued as a strong, independent advocate on national
policy and reform issues, accessible to both industry and jurisdictions alike.
« There is a strong view amongst stakeholders that the NTC should focus more
on progressing the major strategic transport policy issues that fall within its
remit. This will allow more operationally focused projects to be undertaken by
other organisations.

The review recommended (inter alia) that the Transport and Infrastructure Senior
Officials Committee (TISOC):

. Should provide targeted oversight and clarification of the work programme
boundaries to the NTC to ensure the efficient and effective transition of operational
policy and the routine maintenance of national law to the national requlators which
takes into account the developing capacity of the requlators and avoids duplication
of roles.

The Council endorsed the recommendation and stated:

The Council acknowledges the NTC will maintain responsibility for strategic policy

and ongoing regulatory and law reform. The Council directs NTC to work with the

national regulators to:

« expedite transition of operational policy and the routine maintenance of relevant
national law to the national regulators;

» strengthen their formal working relationship to improve collaboration and share
knowledge and expertise;

* ensure respective work programmes are harmonised and complementary, and

« reflect these commitments in revised MoUs between the NTC and national
regulators by January 2016.





































